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2010 Advent/Christmas Schedule 

 

November 28: First Sunday of  Advent 

 

December 5: Second Sunday of  Advent, Communion 

 Alternative Market 

 

December 12: Third Sunday of  Advent 

 String TrioñThe Calmes Trio 

 All Church Christmas Dinner and Childrenõs Choir Program 

 5:00 First Seating 

 6:15 Childrenõs Choir Program 

 7:00 Second Seating 
 

December 19: Fourth Sunday of  Advent 

 Christmas Cantata 

 

December 22: Living Nativity 

 

December 24: Christmas Eve 

 5:00 Family Service 

 7:00 Candlelight Service 

 11:00 Candlelight Service with Communion 

 

December 26 and January 2: One Service at 10:00 a.m. 

 No Church School 



 

 

LPC Book Club 
 

Book Club will have a Christmas 

gathering on December 10 at 9:30 

to enjoy fellowship and make our 

reading selections for February-

Summer 2011.  Please bring your ideas for good 

reads - literary fiction, memoir/biography, 

occasional non-fiction.  Feel free to join us even if 

you have not attended book club before, or will not 

be able to attend every month. 
 

We won't have an extensive book discussion at our 

December meeting, but those who are interested 

and can manage it may wish to read Max Lucado's 

The Christmas Candle, a shorter, lighter read for the 

season. 
 

At our January 14 meeting we will discuss Major 

Pettigrew's Last Stand by Helen Simons.  
 

Please contact Jennifer Marsh for more information 

about book club (703-779-0042, 

jmcleanmarsh@hotmail.com). 
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Emma Clemens/Ruth Circles 
 

Emma Clemens/Ruth Circles will meet Wednesday, 

December 1st at 6:00 pm at the home of Faye 

Vance. 
 

We will celebrate the 

beginning of the Christmas 

Season with dinner and a 

$10.00 gift exchange. All 

women are welcome to 

attend. Contact Helen Taylor 

at 703-777-6338 if you have any questions. 

Monday Morning Stitchers 

 

We have a great group of la-

dies that stitch on the 3rd 

Monday of each month at the 

home of Jane Ashbaugh.  
 

We want to invite anyone that 

would like to join us.  We are a 

very informal groupñyou can 

just bring whatever project you 

are working on and stitch and visit with us. 
 

If you have ever wanted to learn counted thread, 

canvas work (needlepoint) or cross stitch on linen, 

now is the time!  Itõs not just cross stitch anymore!  

So, check your calendars and see if you can join us 

on December 20th at 11:00 a.m. at Janeõs house.  

(420 W. Market Street)  Please call if you have any 

questions. (703-779-0747) 

Circle One 

Circle One will meet Thursday, 

December 2nd, at 10:00 a.m. 

for a lively discussion of lesson 

three of our revealing study of 

Revelation.  Join us for a 

morning of fellowship and study 

and a whole lot of fun.  See you 

then!  For more information, 

contact Laura Herring, 703-777

-7639. 

Bridge Group 
 

Bridge Group meets weekly on 

Thursday mornings at 10:00 for a 

lively session of cards and 

fellowship. New players welcome.  

Contact the office if you would like 

to play (703-777-4163). 

Momõs Alive! 

Mothers with children of all ages meet on Tuesday 

morning at 9:00-11:00 a.m. at the 

church in fellowship hall.  Our mission 

is to provide a social and supportive 

atmosphere for mothers in a Christian 

setting through fellowship, education 

and outreach.  If you have questions 

you may contact Sarah Jones at 

MASecretary@lpcva.org or Lauren 

Vogan at 

MAPublicRelations@lpcva.org.  All 

Momõs are welcome! 

Deadline for January Newsletter is December 13 ,2010 

mailto:jmcleanmarsh@hotmail.com
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PRESCHOOL HAPPENINGS 

So many things we had to be thankful for this Thanksgiving! And the preschool was all about it! 

The Thanksgiving Feast was November 17 th  and the turnout was awesome! Those attending 

stuffed A LOT of stockings for less fortunate children. Be aware of Parentsõ Night Out to be 

held December 3 rd  from 6:00 to 8:00 PM at the church, giving parents an opportunity to attend 

Leesburgõs First Night or go Christmas shopping or have a date night or just take a nap!!! The 

money made from this will go to Team Shawn to support the Leukemia & Lymphoma Society. 

Just as a preview, the Christmas Program will be held December 22! Happy Holidays to all from 

our great preschool and the families and staff who support it!  

Annual Christmas Dinner 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sunday, December 12 
 

First Seating:  5:00 PM           Childrenõs program: 6: 15 PM 

Second seating:  7:00 PM or a òtad beforeó 
 

Celebrate the season with your church family!  

The Deacons invite you to a traditional holiday dinner. 
We will provide honey baked hams, assorted breads 
and rolls, and beverages. You complete the meal by 

bringing your tastiest side dish or dessert. Look in the 

bulletin for details and sign up sheet. See you there! 

Deadline for January Newsletter is December 13, 2010 
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ALTERNATIVE GIFT MARKET ð DECEMBER 5th 
(between services and after 11:00 worship service) 

 

Start the holiday season by shopping for alternative gifts! 
 

GIFT IDEA #1   FAIR TRADE  Coffee/Hot Chocolate/Chocolate Bars/Tea 

Presbyterian Coffee Project 
Leesburg Presbyterian Church has joined the Presbyterian Coffee Project where we will use 

fair trade coffee for our Sunday morning fellowship and sell coffee/tea packages at the 

Alternative Gift Market. 

Buying fair trade ensures that more of the money we spend on coffee reaches the 

hardworking farmers who actually grow it.  By paying a fair price to the small-scale farmer, 

working with democratic cooperatives, offering affordable credit and supporting sustainable 

agriculture, we help these farmers build better lives. 

A warm cup of coffee or tea in our hands is perhaps the most tangible daily connection we 

have with farmers around the world.  It represents warmth, hospitality, fellowship, and hard 

work, and lifeõs pleasures both fine and simple.  Come taste and buy the perfect gift for 

family, friends, hostesses or teachers! 

GIFT IDEA #2   BRACELETS to benefit African AIDS Orphans 
The youth of LPC are sponsoring the sale of these wonderful bracelets that will assist in a 

multi-faceted response to the harsh reality of over 25 million AIDS orphans in Africa.  Drop 

by their table and view the wonderful video about this fabulous project and read about it in 

more detail in this newsletter. 

GIFT IDEA #3    GIFT CARDS to provide food, gas, lodging for Loudoun County 

folks in need 
You can purchase 

$25 gift cards to a grocery/discount store or for gasoline 

$15 share in a nightõs lodging  

$5 gift card at fast food restaurants 

to honor a friend or family member at Christmas. 

These gift cards will be dispensed by The Rev. Parsons or church office staff for visitors who 

come in need ; some also will be given to the staff of Loudounõs winter homeless shelter. 

GIFT IDEA # 4  CROSS-STITCH SANTA designed and crafted by Kathy Adcock 

to benefit Pastorõs Discretionary Fund 

$10 per ticket or $25 for 3 tickets  

The Holiday Coalition Giving Tree is located in the back of Fellow-

ship Hall. The deadline for all unwrapped gifts is December 7th 

and they will be delivered on December 8th. 

Deadline for January Newsletter is December 13, 2010 



 

 

Back PewñLeesburg Presbyterian Church                                                                                                                                                  Page 5 

 

Join us for the Living Nativity!  
December 22, 2010  

6-8pm  

Please join us at this yearõs living nativity from 

6-8pm on December 22nd  on the front lawn of 

the church. Look soon for sign-up sheets to be 

a part of the nativity. Weõre looking for those 

who would like to be a part of the magical 

scene ð weõll need Josephs, Marys, angels, 

shepherds, and wise men to serve in 30-minute 

shifts. Weõd also like for everyone to come 

observe this special part of Christmas at 

Leesburg Presbyterian Church. Weõll have food, 

warm drinks, great fellowship, and maybe even 

some of the animals who would have been 

there to witness the birth of Baby Jesus. 

DO Ubuntu 

DO wear a bracelet 

DO donate 

DO save a child 
 

On December 5th in the Fellowship Hall, during the 
Alternative Market, we at LPC have an opportunity to 
do a simple thing that will make a huge difference in a 
ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƭƛŦŜΦ  ²Ŝ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 5h ¦.¦b¢¦ hǊǇƘŀƴ 
Bracelet campaign. $15 from our side makes a huge 
impact on the other side of the globe. 
 
The word ubuntu originates in the Bantu languages of 
ǎƻǳǘƘŜǊƴ !ŦǊƛŎŀΦ Lǘ ƳŜŀƴǎΣ άƘǳƳŀƴƛǘȅ ǘƻǿŀǊŘ ƻǘƘŜǊǎΣέ 
ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜ ŀǎ ƻǳǊ ǿŜǎǘŜǊƴ DƻƭŘŜƴ wǳƭŜΦ άDO 
UbuntuΣέ ŀ ǎƭƻƎŀƴ ǳǎŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ hǊǇƘŀƴ .ǊŀŎŜƭŜǘ 
Campaign, is inspired by the documentary film, Angels 
in the Dust, an inspiring story of Marion Cloete, a 
university-trained therapist who ς with her husband 
and two daughters ς fearlessly walked away from a 
privileged live in a wealthy Johannesburg suburb to 
establish Botshabelo, a village orphanage for hundreds 
of children, many HIV-positive. The orphanage provides 
shelter, food, and education to more than 550 South 
!ŦǊƛŎŀƴ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŀǘΩǎ Ƨǳǎǘ ƻƴŜΦ  Lƴ нлмлΣ ǘƘŜ ǘƻǘŀƭ 
number of children orphaned by the HIV/AIDS crisis 
reached 26 million. This staggering number will 
ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ ǘƻ ƎǊƻǿΦ ¢ƘŜ ŦƛƭƳΩǎ ŘƛǊŜŎǘƻǊΣ [ƻǳƛǎŜ IƻƎŀǊǘƘΣ 
after having directly experienced the  heartbreak of 
HIV/AIDS-infected women and orphaned children in 
South Africa, was compelled to DO something. Thus, 
ǘƘŜ Ψ5h ¦ōǳƴǘǳ hǊǇƘŀƴ .ǊŀŎŜƭŜǘ /ŀƳǇŀƛƎƴΩ ǿŀǎ ōƻǊƴ 
to assist these villages directly. 
 
The heart of the Campaign 
begins in South African villages 
and townships with a simple 
ǊǳōōŜǊ άhέ ǊƛƴƎΣ ǎȅƳōƻƭƛȊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ 
circle of life. Women in these 
villages, many of them HIV-
positive, provide care and 
shelter to orphaned children 
who depend on them. The Orphan Bracelet Campaign 
trains the women to craft the rubber rings with lead-
free copper, brass, and aluminum wires to create an 
artful bracelet for both men and women. They are also 
taught the foundational skills of opening a bank 
account, planning for, and then finally running a small 
business.  These surviving women move from feeling  

abandoned and alone to empowered and connected, 
setting a stronger example for the children surrounding 
them.   
 
On December 5th, ŎƻƳŜ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ¸ƻǳǘƘ DǊƻǳǇΩǎ ǘŀōƭŜ ŀƴŘ 
see the promo of the film. Buy a $15 bracelet and wear 
it proudly. The proceeds from bracelet sales return di-
rectly to the South African villages and townships and 
are used to feed, house, and school the orphaned chil-
dren, creating true sustainability where everyone wins. 
Wearing a DO Ubuntu orphan bracelet is a reminder 
that we all are interconnected.  We can do a simple 
thing to practice the Golden Rule. 
 
LŦ ȅƻǳ ŎŀƴΩǘ ƳŀƪŜ ƛǘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ рth, and would like to find out 
ways to help,  visit the website at 
www.orphanbracelet.org, or contact Mary Hunter 
Leach, 04maitri@gmail.com. 

Deadline for January Newsletter is December 13, 2010 

http://www.orphanbracelet.org
mailto:04maitri@gmail.com
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To my LPC friends and family, 

Some of you were not able to be in attendance at 

church on October 31. I had the honor of sharing my 

testimony that morning and wanted to be sure that I 

was able to share it with all of you. It was not just a 

testimony for me, but a huge THANK YOU to each and 

every one of you. I can never say thank you enough 

for all of your love and support that you have given 

me and my family especially during my recovery from 

surgery and throughout my treatments of chemother-

apy. So, it is with a grateful heart that I share this with 

all of you. Some of you have already heard this and 

some of you are reading this for the first time. I hope 

that you can feel the love and gratitude that I have in 

my heart for all of you. 

Blessings to you, 

10/31/10  

Good morning! Being part of a Christian 

community has been a part of my life for as 

long as I can remember.  I was baptized by my 

grandfather on my first Christmas eve. He was 

a wonderful Presbyterian minister in Ohio and 

my great -grandfather was a Presbyterian 

minister in Scotland. Needless to say, I have 

grown up in the Presbyterian faith.  

When I was in middle school, my parents were 

going through a divorce. We belonged to a 

church where I had joined the youth group and 

youth choir. I remember it being a somewhat 

òlostó time for me. Not really knowing where I 

belonged. Our youth choir had just had a 

concert and we were all out in the narthex 

(much larger than ours) greeting those that 

had attended. A couple came up to me that I 

had never seen before and touched my 

shoulder. They looked at me and said òNever 

let Him go. Never  let Him go.ó I turned my 

head to look for my mom and then turned back 

to talk with them and they were gone. To this 

day, I have no idea who they were and never 

saw them again. This moment has forever been 

etched in my mind and I reflect on it often. I 

truly experienced Godõs grace in that brief 

moment. 

After many years of different churches and 

moves across the country, my family and I 

found our church home here 4½ yrs ago. We 

felt welcome from the very beginning. Little 

did we know at the time how much we would 

come to need the love and support of our 

church community. As many of you know, in 

April of 2009 I had open heart surgery to 

remove a tumor from my mitral valve. As if 

that werenõt enough, the tumor ended up being 

cancerous. The love, support, and words of 

comfort that were given to us during this 

difficult time helped to carry us through. The 

cards and phone calls brought smiles to my 

face. The wonderful meals that were brought 

over helped me to relax and not worry so much 

about my family. Many of you took my girls for 

play dates which helped me to not feel so 

guilty for ruining their summer and gave them 

a few hours of normalcy. Pastor Debbie visited 

me often during the many times that I was in 

the hospital. In fact, she had the privilege of 
(continued next page)  

Deadline for January Newsletter is December 13, 2010 



 

 

seeing me literally blue from the 

medicine given to me after my toxic 

reaction from chemo. Her words and 

prayers brought comfort to me and 

reminded me to never let Him go.  

 The night before my surgery, I 

received a phone call from the choir. 

They took time from their rehearsal 

to call me and sing 2 songs of which I 

will never forget. The first one was 

òHeart and Souló to make me laugh 

and then they sang òThe Lord Bless 

You and Keep Youó. As I listened, 

tears ran down my face and I felt as 

if everyone was there giving me a 

hug. Even now, I still get teary 

thinking about it and will always feel 

that moment whenever I hear or sing 

that song. Needless to say, I have 

experienced Godõs grace over and 

over again within our Body of Christ 

here a LPC.   

Now my husband is going through 

some health problems and he and I 

are reversing our caretaker roles. 

The generosity of prayer and 

concern from all of you is showing us 

again Godõs grace to belonging to the 

Body of Christ. It brings us peace 

and comfort and strength when we 

feel weak.  

Being a part of a church family, 

especially here at LPC, has had a 

huge impact on my life. I canõt 

imagine my life without it and all of 

you. I want to end with the words 

that are imprinted in my heart and 

pass them on to you ---- Never let Him 

go! Never  let Him go!  
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Raffle to support the 

PASTOR½S DISCRETIONARY FUND 

 

 

$10 per ticket  

or 

3 for $25  

Created and donated by our own Kathy Adcock. 

This framed cross stitch on aida is being raffled off as a 

fundraiser for Pastor Debbieõs Discretionary Fund. 

Drawing to be held at the conclusion of  the 

Alternative Market on December 5th. 

Tickets are available in the church office. 

Deadline for January Newsletter is December 13, 2010 
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Interreligious Dialogue: Letõs Talk About Islam 

New Adult Class, January 9ñ30, 2011 

The religion of Islam has increasingly garnered attention in the United States in recent years, due to 

things such as the September 11th attacks, the wars in Iraq and Afghanistan, the Israeli-Palestinian 

conflict, the rise of global terrorism, and most presently, the so-called òGround Zeroó Islamic Center.  

There is another side of Islam, however, than the one so often presented 

to us by the media and in popular reading materials.  We will examine 

what Islam says about itself, paying special attention to its sacred text, the 

Qurõan, and drawing upon this book to answer theological questions about 

prophecy, creation, judgment, social structure, and interreligious dialogue.  

Finally, we will look at Islam in the modern world, in an attempt to better 

understand its relationship with the United States. 

Christian Education News 
The Church School year has begun and we are off to a great start. Our attendance to the children, youth 

and adult classes in September was tremendous. As the church school year has progressed, our 

attendance has waned. We truly miss those we have not seen in a few Sundays. I am sending an 

invitation to everyone to join us in Church School and let us talk about and share the Gospel together!

  

Our Church School has been praying and preparing for all of you. Itõs Not Just Your Kidõs Sunday School. 

We have classes for everyone! Church school begins promptly at 9:45 a.m. and ends at 10:45. 

Child Care - Noah's Ark for infants and toddlers: Bonnie Wiedenmeyer and Patricia Medina 

Pre-Kindergarten ð Ages 3, 4, and 5: Holly Rhodes and Angela Helge  

Kindergarten/1st Grade ð Kathy McAlpine and Linda Gibson 

2nd/3 rd Grade ð Trish Fraker, Doug Sweeney, and Stacie Markel  

4th/5 th Grade ð Beth Shockley and Heidi Renner 

Middle School ð Amanda Franklin, Jennifer Marsh, and William Marsh 

High School ð Randy Jackson and Weston Rhodes 
 

Adult Classes 

The Inter-Testamental Second Temple Period ð Mr. John Sawyer, Facilitator (through Dec. 19, 2010) 

Interreligious Dialogue: Letõs Talk About Islam ð Mr. Brooks Barber, Facilitator (Jan. 9 ð 30, 2011) 

Parenting ð Juli Barnes, Facilitator (Feb/Mar 2011) 

Lenten Study ð Rev. Debbie Dodson Parson, Facilitator (March/April 2011) 
 

The children and youth classes lesson will center on the WINTER theme,  òOur Message to the Worldó and 

they will be learning about Holy Week (Palm Sunday, The Greatest Commandment, The Anointing of 

Jesus, The Last Supper, Praying in the Garden and Telling the Passion Story). After Easter, the study will 

focus on letters from the Apostle Paul (Messages to the Church at Rome, Colossae, Phillipi, Corinth, and 

Ephesus).  Each week involves reading a Bible story, and then participating in hands-on engaging 

activities, such as art, drama, music, games, conversation, and projects relating to the story.  A key 

element is helping students relate messages from the Bible to their own lives.  In addition, weõll be 

practicing prayer and stewardship. 

We hope that your family will participate in Church School! 

Blessings, 

Rev. Audrey C. Wiggins 

Director of Christian Education 

Deadline for January Newsletter is December 13, 2010 



 

 

Preferred Florist Program 

Leesburg Presbyterian Church has begun a preferred 

florist program in partnership with J.Morris Flowers. 

Members will continue to 

sign up to donate flowers on 

Sundays. You may then 

contact our preferred florist 

to order your arrangement, 

or purchase your flowers 

elsewhere and bring them to 

the church by noon on Friday. 

Why? 

r FundraisingñJ Morris Flowers will contribute 10% of 

your purchase back to the church. 

r ConvenienceñThe florist has a key so can deliver 

outside regular office hours. 

How? 

r Contact Jennifer Morris at jenn@jmorrisflowers.com 

or 571-242-1150 to place your order.  

Christmas Joy Offering 

The Joy Offering is the fourth of PC(USA) offerings that 

we, Presbyterians, receive each year for over 70 years. 

This special offering is unlike other offerings in which 

we have participated. This Joy offering is ògiven 

generously at Christmas to support the unmet needs of 

families who have devoted 

their lives to the mission of the 

PC(USA)ó  and it does have an 

impact on the lives of many, 

through their calling to Godõs 

service. 

50% of this offering is 

dedicated to assisting 

Presbyterian Church workers 

and their families through the 

Board of Pensions.  50% is given to the Presbyterian-

affiliated racial ethnic schools and colleges, (which 

enable students to develop their gifts and find their 

calling.). 

This special offering will take place Sunday, December 

19. 

If you want to learn more about this important offering, 

go to www.pcusa.org or www.pcusa.org/cjoffering  

Itõs a girl! 

 

We extend our congratulations to Mike and 

LaVonne Christensen on becoming first-time 

grandparents. Granddaughter, Riley Grace 

entered the world on  

November 12 to their son 

and daughter-in-law in 

Birmingham, 

Alabama.  The Colorado 

address for Mike and 

LaVonne for LPC friend 

who wish to send a note is: 

Mike and LaVonne Christensen 

4643 Starfire Circle 

Castlerock, CO 80104 
 

Dear LPC Friends, 

A word of thanks for your thoughtful 

prayers and cards this past season. I 

am almost 100% and looking forward to 

celebrating the coming of our Savior. 

God has truly blessed me with healing 

and patience. 

I am grateful for the opportunity I had 

to be among you and to share my gifts 

with the Education Ministry volunteers. 

It was a wonderful time and I wish you 

all a Blessed Christmas. Maybe the 

Living Nativity can become a reality 

this year, the snow really did us in, 

last year! 

 Yours in Christ's Service, 

Karen Werner 
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Deadline for January Newsletter is December 13, 2010 
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